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APR 5 2000

DENR SPECIAL ORDER
NO. 2000- _34¢

SUBJECT : CREATION OF A TEAM THAT WILL CONDUCT
FIELD EVALUATION/VALIDATION OF ALL IFMA
APPLICATIONS

In the interest of the service and in order for this Office to ascertain the
feasibility of awarding Integrated Forest Management Agreements (IFMAs) to
prospective applicants and or determine the validity of requests pertaining to existing
IFMA holders’ operations, there is hereby created a Field Evaluation Team (FET) for the
purpose which shall be composed of the following, to wit:

Asst. Director Arleigh J. Adorable, FMB Team Leader
For. Roberto Oliveros Member
For. Venia T. Rayala Member
For. Ignacio Evangelista Member

Henceforth, IFMA applications/requests shall first be subjected to field
evaluation by the FET whose recommendations shall become the basis in the processing
of the said applications/requests by the Forest Management Bureau (FMB).

All expenses incurred incidental to their work shall be charged against FMB
funds subject to the usual government accounting rules and regulations.

L

ANTONIO H. CERILLES
ecretary

This Order Takes effect immediately.

Let’s Go Green!






